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God our Father, today we remember your courageous Saints Peter and Paul. 

Through you Holy Spirit you encouraged them to go out and share your love with the world. 
Make us strong in heart like St Peter, let us see and speak the truth like St Paul. 

Amen 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
This week, we celebrated the Feast Day of St Peter and St Paul.  We were delighted to celebrate with our 
Confirmandi and Communicants - congratulations all! 
 
We have so much to share since the last newsletter.  Amongst other things, Year 6 had a very successful trip to 
Stone Farm in Devon.  We had an English Rugby International Player and former St Joseph’s pupil come and 
talk to Key Stage 2 and an Athletics Competition for LKS2.  Please read more in the newsletter. 
 
There is so much more to happen before this academic year ends!  Please, do look at the dairy dates.  I wanted 

to flag the Sports Day family picnic on the field.  This is a traditional, family event.  Sports Day for Reception, 
Year 1 and Year 2 will be in the morning.  There is then a picnic lunch on the field where families (from the 
whole school) bring a picnic to share with their children, who join them.  Then Key Stage 2 have their Sports 
Day in the afternoon.  Everyone is most welcome.  We will send out further communication next week and pray 
for good weather!  Children whose families are unable to come are well looked after by staff. 
 
Enjoy your families this weekend and we look forward to rolling into the end of term. 
 
Warm wishes 
 
Jess Tweedie 
Headteacher   
 
 
 

 



 
 
International Day 
Due to planned strike action next week, and not being able to fit it in before the end of term, we have decided 
to postpone International Day until the third week in September.  We look forward to celebrating with you then. 
 
Stone Farm Residential  
Stone Farm was a wonderful experience, we were split into two houses Applestone and Farmhouse and we had 
farm jobs to do every day.  The jobs included: feeding the goats (Ben & Jerry), feeding the alpaca, moving 
rabbits and guinea pigs to their runs and feeding the Kune-Kune pigs.  We got to play with the animals and they 
were so cute.  The guinea pigs and rabbits were the most popular, everyone wanted to keep them!  We did 
brilliant activities every day.  On Monday we had a tour of the farm, learnt about our jobs and unpacked.  On 
Tuesday, we went to a place called Treetop Surfers where we did a high ropes course, there were zip lines, 
walkways, bridges and obstacles.  Most of the time we were so high up in the trees!  When we got back to the 
farm we played in the Hay Bale Maze and the games room.  The games room consisted of pool tables, ping 
pong tables and foosball tables. On Wednesday we went on a hike in Dartmoor with a guide who told us about 
the stories and legends of the moor.  He told us one really creepy story about a witch who clapped three times 
and raised her hand up and down to raise a mist, which led to people falling into a bog. On Thursday we went to 
the beach at a place called Widemouth, we paddled and played in the Atlantic Ocean and went rock pooling.  
When we came back to the farm we had a disco.  The food was so nice and I would recommend the trip to all 
the younger pupils at our school. 

Year 6 pupils 

   
 

   



    
 

     
 

   
 

 
 
 



End of Year Reports 
Reports are in the process of being finalised.  We hope to get these out to you in the week ending 14th July 
 
Open Book Afternoon 
On Tuesday we welcomed families into school to look thruogh their children’s books.  It was lovely to see how 
proud the children were of their work, and how much they enjoyed sharing it with parents and carers. 
 
SS Peter and Paul Mass and Sacramental Celebration 
Thursday 29th June was the Feast of Saints Peter and Paul; we combined Mass with a celebration of all our pupils 
who have made their First Holy Communion and Confirmation.  It was so lovely to see children wearing their 
beautiful outfits again, they signed our special school book and received a momento of the occasion as a gift 
from school.  Thank you to Canon Mervyn for leading our Mass, to the children for their prayerful and joyful 
participation and to all the parents who joined us for the celebration. 

Mrs E Hanlon 

 
 
Uniform Swap Shop 
On Thursday 29th June, we held our final Swap Shop for this academic year.  We would like to say a huge thank 
you to everyone who has donated and to those who have chosen to use good quality, second-hand uniform 
rather than buying new this year.  As always, if you were not able to make the Swap Shop but do require 
uniform for your child/ren for the new academic year, please contact the school office. 
Ifyou have any donations of uniform we will be very happy to receive them in the new academic year, but we 
would like to ask that no more donations are handed over until September. 
We are so glad that the Swap Shops have been so succesful and look forard to holding more next year! 

Mrs Haines, Mr James and the Eco-Council 

 
 
 
Year 5 Retreat 
On Thursday 22nd June, Year 5 had an in-house ‘retreat’ experience.  There were a number of different physical 
and artistic activities, with lots of time for reflection and prayer.  The children thought about the memories and 
learning experiences they have had in Year 5, they spoke about their fond memories of sleeping in a castle and 
being away from home, some of them for the first time. 

 Mrs D Rashleigh 



 
Visiting Speaker – Maud Muir 
On 16th June, we were delighted to welcome a former-pupil to school.  Maud Muir now plays international rugby 
for England and came to talk to UKS2 pupils about her journey to elite level sport.  Maud talked about how she 
had started playing for a boys team, and had to prove her worth in order to keep playing.  She spoke about how 
she has had to be resilient throughout her career, recovering from setbacks such as not being selected for teams 
or being injured.  Through perseverance and hard work she achieved her aims!  An inspiring assembly for our 
pupils whether they aspire to Maud’s level of athletic prowess, or have other goals in mind! 

Mr J Ingram 
 
Athletics Festival 
Last week, children from Year 3 and 4 proudly represented our school on a memorable trip to the Oxford City 
Athletics Track in Horspath. They were participating in a thrilling morning of track and field sports at the highly 
anticipated Quadkids Athletics festival.  Despite facing challenging weather, including thunderstorms, our 
enthusiastic athletes showcased their resilience as they competed against 12 other schools.  The event 
encompassed a variety of activities, including intense 400m races, adrenaline-fuelled 50m sprints, awe-inspiring 
long jumps and impressive javelin throws.  The opportunity to run on a professional track was fantastic and the 
children cheered each other on with incredible positivity and unwavering determination.  Thank you so much to 
the parents who selflessly contributed their support for this exciting event. 

Mrs D Montes 

   
 

     
 



St Joseph’s Pupil Profile 
Congratulations to the following pupils who have been Intentional and Prophetic this past fortnight 

RO – Mrs Oates 
 

 RSM – Mrs Sekulic/Mrs 
McLachlan 

 

1MA – Miss May Siddharth and Griffen 1ML – Miss Mleczko  

2C – Miss Cook Farsam and Aidan 2S – Mrs Smith  

3D – Mr Dillon Alexis 3M – Mrs Montes Daniel and Adon 

4D/H – Mrs Dandy/Mrs 
Hunter 

Arria and Ava 4R – Mrs Ravenhill Jacob and Elizabeth 

5I – Mr Ingram Sittana and Alexandria 5R – Mrs Rashleigh  

6H–Mrs Haines/Mrs Hanlon Judy 6T – Mr Turner Leon 

 
Learning Charter Champions  
Congratulations to the following pupils, our Learning Charter Champions this past fortnight 

RO – Mrs Oates 
 

 RSM – Mrs Sekulic/Mrs 
McLachlan 

 

1MA – Miss May Joshua and Clarisse 1ML – Miss Mleczko  

2C – Miss Cook Cyra and Romuel 2S – Mrs Smith  

3D – Mr Dillon Kris 3M – Mrs Montes Muhammad 

4D/H – Mrs Dandy/Mrs 
Hunter 

Marissa and Max 
 

4R – Mrs Ravenhill Jerome and Dora 

5I – Mr Ingram Irene and ChiChi 5R – Mrs Rashleigh  

6H–Mrs Haines/Mrs Hanlon Yaseen and Jesiah 6T – Mr Turner  

 
 
Practical Help and Signposting 
Sadly, things at the moment are difficult for many of our families.  Bills all seem to be rising, and everything is 
getting more expensive.  We want to make sure that all our families have support in place if it is needed.  Even if 
your child is not eligible for Free School Meals, we may be able to help with uniform from our vast stock of 
good-quality second-hand items, we are able to refer to local Food Banks and signpost families to other sources 
of help, advice and support. 
 
If you are struggling, please contact our home/school link worker, Mrs Kate Stratford.  Her contact details are 
below.  Mrs Stratford will be happy to talk to you in confidence to see what support we can offer.   
 
If you need help towards paying for school trips, please contact the office to arrange a confidential conversation 
with Ms Tweedie. 
 
Mrs Kate Stratford 
Home/School Link Worker and Deputy DSL 
Tel: 01865 763357 Mobile: 07500 802732  Email: kstr3838@st-josephs-pri.oxon.sch.uk  
    



Dairy Dates 

Date Year Group/Class Event 

Monday 3rd July Reception  Farmer Gow’s trip 

Monday 3rd July Year 3 MCS Poetry Performance  

Tuesday 4th July Year 1 Cotswold Farm Park trip 

Tuesday 4th July Class 6T IMPS trip 

Wednesday 5th July Class 6H IMPS trip 

Wednesday 5th July  Strike Day 

Wednesday 5th July at 5pm New Parents Meeting for parents of children starting YR in 
September 2023. 

Wednesday 5th July at 6:30pm Choir, Handbells and 
Orchestra 

Summer Concert 

Friday 7th July  Strike Day 

Wednesday 12th and Thursday 
13th July 

Year 6 Play performances 

Thursday 13th July (TBC) All year groups Sports Day 

Friday 14th July (TBC) All year groups Sports Day (weather reserve date) 

Friday 14th July All year groups End-of-Year Reports to families 

Monday 17th July All year groups Visiting new classes for next year! 

Wednesday 19th July Year 6 Leavers Mass 

Thursday 20th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Friday 21st July  All year groups School finishes for all pupils at 1pm 
 

 
 

Flyers and Information 
 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

        
 

     
 

 



 

  
 

 
 



     
 

 
 



    

 


